
RCW 69.10.015  Annual license required—Director's duties—Fee—
Application—Renewal.  (1) Except as provided in this section and RCW 
69.10.020, it shall be unlawful for any person to operate a food 
storage warehouse in the state without first having obtained an annual 
license from the department, which shall expire on a date set by rule 
by the director. Application for a license or license renewal shall be 
on a form prescribed by the director and accompanied by the license 
fee. The license fee is two hundred dollars.

(2) For a food storage warehouse that has been inspected on at 
least an annual basis for compliance with the provisions of the 
current good manufacturing practices (Title 21 C.F.R. part 110) by a 
federal agency or by a state agency acting on behalf of and under 
contract with a federal agency and that is not exempted from licensure 
by RCW 69.10.020, the annual license fee for the warehouse is twenty-
five dollars.

(3) The application shall include the full name of the applicant 
for the license and the location of the food storage warehouse he or 
she intends to operate. If such applicant is an individual, receiver, 
trustee, firm, partnership, association, or corporation, the full name 
of each member of the firm or partnership, or names of the officers of 
the association or corporation must be given on the application. The 
application shall further state the principal business address of the 
applicant in the state and elsewhere and the name of a person 
domiciled in this state authorized to receive and accept service of 
summons of legal notices of all kinds for the applicant. Upon the 
approval of the application by the director and compliance with the 
provisions of this chapter, including the applicable regulations 
adopted under this chapter by the department, the applicant shall be 
issued a license or renewal thereof. The director shall waive 
licensure under this chapter for firms that are licensed under the 
provisions of chapter 69.07 or 15.36 RCW.  [2015 3rd sp.s. c 27 § 9; 
1995 c 374 § 10.]

Findings—Intent—2015 3rd sp.s. c 27: See note following RCW 
15.36.051.
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